Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, January 19, 2016
8:00 a.m. @ Gibson Financial Board Room
Attendees: Jennifer Saunders, Heidi Grindle, Rachel Nobel and Paul Pangburn. 
Secretary’s Report

Heidi reported that member attendance was a little low the last few months, even with so many new members.  This seems to be in line with past attendance records for the meetings held in December and early January.  There were some concerns addressed with low member attendance at a couple of the student meetings.  Members remembered this happening last year during the same months. 
Treasurer’s Report

No formal report this month.  Foundation giving was discussed; the general feeling is the Club is close to reaching the 100% giving goal.  Gifts continue to be given weekly.  The Foundation was discussed as it relates to applying for grants to benefit our scholarship program.
Focus Groups  

No report this month.
Membership

Paul is still working on a mentorship program; however, with or without a formal mentoring program if a member sponsors a new member the expectation is they will informally mentor that person.  They should check in with the new member often to be sure they are comfortable in their role and getting what they need from the Club.  There was a lengthy discussion on how to inspire members to get involved in the different committees.  A brainstorming session took place on this topic.  The result was the Board would like to take a few minutes once a month during one of the meetings to have each committee chair report to the club.  Once a quarter during one of the weekly meetings, time will be allotted for committees to have a work session.  The Board would also like to have the committee chairs attend the Board meeting just prior to the Club Assembly to give an update on their committee activities in preparation for reporting to the membership body during that Club Assembly.  The Board felt in order to revive the committees again, it may be necessary to have each committee chair give a short presentation on what the committee mission and goals are during one of the weekly meetings.  Following this presentation, members will be required to join one or more of the committees that they have an interest in or feel they could add the most benefit to.  The members present would immediately meet briefly with the committee they have chosen to join. 
There was a brief discussion on the current process that is being used to add speakers and presentations to the calendar.  A suggestion was made to redesign this process, and possibly move away from having quarterly groups responsible for this and move to one committee overseeing this process on a yearly basis.  A brainstorming session developed around this concept.  This would allow a broader approach to planning and scheduling potential speakers and presentations.  The Committee would invite all the members to submit their ideas for presenters throughout the year as well as the normal business items would be included.  This concept will be discussed further; the idea behind the restructuring is to ensure members do not feel overwhelmed with this responsibility.
Nomination Committee  
President – As there was not a quorum of Board members present a vote could not take place; however, Jen shared with the Board that Josh Kelsey voiced an interest in being President for Club year 2016-2017.  The consensus of the members present was to accept the nomination of Josh as President for the upcoming year.  Jen will conduct an electronic vote on this nomination over the next week. 
Blue Hill Group 
Jen explained the Blue Hill Group would need 20 people to have a charter and be an official club.  They can be a satellite club for 2 to 3 years with Ellsworth Noontime being their sponsor.  Under this arrangement they cannot have their own name; any name they chose will be required to include Ellsworth Noontime as part of it.  They currently have 9 to 11 dedicated people.  They have made the decision to continue a membership drive until June 30, 2016, at which point they will formally decide whether they have the membership to qualify as a Charter Club, a Satellite Club or dissolve their efforts altogether.

Next Board Meeting          

The next Board Meeting will be held on February 16, 2016 at 8:00 AM at Gibson Financial Solutions. 

 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 AM.
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